Sent: 06 October 2014 23:11
To: Planning
Subject: Contact Form submission from article View/comment on planning application on www.cherwell.gov.uk
	Contact Form Submission

	Article
	View/comment on planning application (8938) 
	

	Name:
	Dr. Paul Goulart
	

	Address 1:
	Department of Engineering Science
	

	Address 2:
	Parks Road
	

	Town:
	Oxford
	

	Postcode:
	OX1 3PJ
	

	Email address:
	
	

	Comments:
	Dear Cherwell District Council, I am writing to register with you my strong objection to the proposed discharge of planning condition 19, section E (Islip) for the proposed chiltern railways upgrade to the Islip rail line, case number 14/00204/DISC. As a parent of a pupil at Dr South’s school in Islip, I am deeply concerned about the impact of the proposal not to implement noise and vibration mitigation measures to prevent disruption of the educational environment for children at the school. It is my understanding the line’s original planning permission flagged the issue of noise and vibration as a specific concern to be addressed (condition 19). An additional, and independent, analysis of the new rail line from Arup Engineering has confirmed that Chiltern’s own noise analysis is incautiously optimistic. Given the importance of maintaining a good learning environment at the school, it seems self-evident that the council should reject any proposal by Chiltern railways not to implement the sensible mitigation measures advised by multiple independent analyses. It is of further concern that the proposed planning alterations were not brought to the attention of the school until the eleventh hour. It is my understanding that the school’s Governor’s were only made aware of this situation very recently, despite the fact that the planning application was submitted in July. I urge the council not to approve the proposed alterations until a thorough, open and independent impact assessment can be commissioned. I would further urge the council to ensure, given the particular sensitivities of the learning environment, that the school be properly consulted throughout this process. Yours sincerely, Paul Goulart
	


